## **MANAGER'S REPORT**

## **TOWN OF POLAND, MAINE**

To:

**Board of Selectmen** 

Date:

4/21/15

CC:

Department Heads, Committee Chairs

- **1. Meetings:** We met with CEDC member Cyndi Robbins on the 8th who is working on some new signs for Town Buildings; she'll come to the Board before we go forward. We had our monthly Staff Meeting on the 9<sup>th</sup>.
- **2. RFP:** We are working on an RFP for Solid Waste and Recycling transportation. We plan on having the document to the board by the May 5<sup>th</sup> meeting.
- **3. Spring Fling:** The Poland Fire Rescue Benevolent Association will be holding their Annual Spring Fling at the Poland Spring Resort on Saturday May 9<sup>th</sup>. For tickets please call 998-4689.
- **4. Fire Rescue Training:** Last Tuesday I observed Poland Fire Rescue personnel training with the new Air Responder Unit on Middle Range Pond. Chief Bosse was supervising the training and they were taking advantage of the ice being partially broken up. Good session.
- 5. Illegal Parking: Once again we are telling people not to park illegally particularly in the "Fire Zone" areas at the schools. The Sheriff's Deputies are writing parking tickets and they will <u>NOT</u> be forgiven. The Fire Zones are of great concern as they allow access to Fire Rescue vehicles in the case of an emergency; parking along Route 26 in front of the High/Middle schools is also illegal. We will be replacing some of the signs on RT-26 which have become faded.

- **6. Network Breach:** Late Thursday afternoon persons unknown somehow got into our network and had access for about 15 minutes. Nick Adams immediately notified our IT folks ION and they were able to stop it. At this point no financial or personnel information was compromised.
- **7. Drug Takeback:** A reminder the Sheriff's Department will be holding a "Drug Takeback" at the Poland Substation this Saturday the 25<sup>th</sup> from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM. This is an opportunity to dispose of unused or un-needed prescription medicines.